
STATEMENT FROM CHIEF COURT ADMINISTRATOR PATRICK L. CARROLL III 
MARCH 25, 2020 

 
The Judicial Branch learned today that an employee assigned to the Danbury courthouse clerk’s office, 
located at 146 White St., tested positive for COVID-19.  Upon learning of this test result, the courthouse 
was immediately closed for comprehensive cleaning and sanitization. 
 
Thereafter, a review of the business flow into the Danbury court over the last three days was 
conducted.  In light of the very low flow of business into the Danbury courthouse during that time 
period, I have decided to keep the courthouse closed until further notice. 
 
As such, I have transferred all cases that would otherwise be handled in the Danbury courthouse to the 
Waterbury GA Courthouse at 400 Grand St., effective Thursday, March 26, 2020.  This transfer of 
business will be in effect until further notice.  
 


